
   

Announcement 

Regularization of lands owned by the Department of Railways 

Occupying lands/buildings owned by the Department of Railways without a formal lease 

agreement is a punishable offence under the State Land Ordinance. 

Accordingly, all users of railway land, and new applicants, are required to register online 

viahttps://pms.railway.gov.lk. The deadline for registration is 15.07.2024. 

Individuals who fail to register before the specified date will be subject to legal action 

under the State Lands (Recovery of Possession) Act No. 7 of 1979. 

 

Any further inquiries Chathuri De Silva    - 011–2078547 

         077 – 6031565 

    Asanka Samarasinghe - 011 – 4600151 

         075 – 8836902  

  

General Manager 

Department of Railways – Sri Lanka 
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